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Announcement No.19 of SELO 

Notice on Application for the Use of Foreign Product Standards 

Concerned parties of special equipment administrative licensing:  

In order to improve the efficiency of administrative licensing, provide 

convenience for the applicants applying for relevant special equipment 

administrative licensing, from now on, the using of the below foreign standards 

(see chart below) is no longer required for approval. The overseas enterprises 

can use the below listed foreign standards directly, but still they shall submit 

the conformity declaration according to the AQSIQ Announcement No.151, 

2012. For the use of foreign standards for boiler and pressure vessel which are 

not listed below, the form of “Application for the use of pressure vessel (boiler) 

design code/standards” shall be submitted to SELO for approval, and the 

related requirement of AQSIQ Announcement No. 151, 2012 shall be 

implemented. 

Boiler and pressure vessel standards which are not subject to approval 

This Notice will become effective as of November 1, 2016. 

SELO of AQSIQ 

                               Oct.26, 2016 

Notice 

This English translation version is for reference only. In case of any discrepancies between English 

and Chinese version, the Chinese version shall govern. 
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